Town Board Meeting June 2, 2025 5:30 p.m.

Zoom Meeting ID: 870 9629 3013 Passcode: 709709

Present: Supervisor Legg, Councilor Alexander, Councilor Tucker, Councilor Dove, Councilor Milne, Attorney Smith.

5:30 p.m. Executive Session: On a motion of Councilor Alexander, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the meeting was adjourned to Executive Session for attorney advice at 5:30 p.m.

On a motion of Councilor Alexander, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the meeting returned to open session at 6:30 p.m.

Also, Present (In Person): Tim Dobrovosky, Andrew Zepp, Janet Aaron, Jocalyn Obdell, Noah Teal, Sue Murphy, Gene LaForte, Charles Kissel, Audrey Vooler, Robert Eggleston, Phil Ricklefs.

Also, Present (via Zoom): Karen Barkdull, Jason Gabak (Skaneateles Press), Robert Herrmann, Miranda Robinson, Don Kasper, J. Gagliano.

Chip Kissel – Eagle Scout Project: Councilor Alexander announced Scout Chip Kissel had an Eagle Scout project he would like to present to the Town Board. Councilor Alexander introduced Chip Kissel.

Scout Chip Kissel presented his Eagle Scout project to the Board. The project involved a trail at the Skaneateles Conservation Area. He described the location of the trail and what he proposed to build. His project would be to build a boardwalk over the trail, the boardwalk would be 38 feet in length and 36 inches wide. He reviewed the design of the boardwalk including building and installation plans.

Councilor Alexander stated the Conservation Committee would be working with Chip and the other scouts during this project. This project would be a huge improvement for the Conservation Area.

Chip Kissel stated he would begin the project this June so it would be completed before he turned 18 in September. He would be recruiting other scouts to help with the project. He was thinking of building the boardwalk in his driveway and then bring the boardwalk out to the trail.

Supervisor Legg asked if there were still funds from the donation of Chedy Hempstead. Councilor Alexander stated yes there are funds, and she would contact Chedy Hempstead for his approval to use the available funds.

On a motion of Councilor Dove, seconded by Councilor Milne and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board approved the boardwalk project as presented by Chip Kissel for his Eagle Scout project.

Finger Lakes Land Trust Shotwell Brook Project Update: Supervisor Legg stated Andy Zepp from the Finger Lakes Land Trust was here to present the land trust's Shotwell Brook Conservation Area project.

Mr. Zepp thanked the Board for their support of the Finger Lakes Land Trust project. The Land trust works across 12 counties in New York State, and this is one of the biggest projects they have worked on.

The Finger Lakes Land Trust recently acquired a property that featured more than 1000 feet of frontage on Shotwell Brook, along with 101 acres of wetlands, fields, and woodlands. This parcel is located just outside the Village of Skaneateles and features frontage on US Route 20. The acquisition of this land helped secure the eastern gateway to Skaneateles and the eastern Finger Lakes. They have planned to transform this property into a nature preserve that will feature walking paths, wildlife viewing areas, restored wetlands and native flora.

The Finger Lakes Land trust is looking to submit a proposal to the State Open Space Program for support of this project, the NYS DEC has pledged \$1.3 million through its Water Quality Improvement Program, the Town of Skaneateles has pledged \$50,000, and the Land Trust has received a number of private contributions, including a grant from the Central New York Community Foundation and they are continuing to work on fund raising for this project. They will need funds to transform the property and maintain it in the future.

Mr. Zepp reviewed the plan for the property. Once the restoration is completed, a 2.1-mile network of walking paths on the land would be developed. He reviewed the map of the property.

Mr. Zepp displayed the location map and the properties around it. There are business properties adjacent to this property and the mapping of the brook. He displayed areas where the creek flows under the buildings.

Mr. Zepp stated one of the first things they did was to initiate ecological restoration efforts on the land through a partnership with the US Fish and Wildlife Services. Mr. Zepp stated they are proceeding with their fund-raising efforts for this project. He reviewed with the Board the timeline of the project.

Robert Eggleston stated he is a property owner on the Route 20 eastern corridor and asked Mr. Zepp about the future possibility of a walkway out to Skanellus? Would this be incorporated in the design?

Mr. Zepp stated they are supportive of making this walkable and bikeable.

Their funding from the State is very rigid on where things can go. Ultimately New State would have to approve the plans.

Councilor Alexander stated this is a great project. The Conservation Committee is excited to see this project developed and maintained.

Supervisor Legg introduced the following resolution:

TOWN OF SKANEATELES RESOLUTION

In Support of the Finger Lakes Land Trust New York State Office of Parks, Recreation, and Historic Preservation (NYS OPRHP) Parks Program Grant proposal

WHEREAS, the Finger Lakes Land Trust (FLLT) has acquired 101 acres of vacant land as conservation land; and

WHEREAS, the Trust has named the conservation land development of the Skaneateles tax ID# 42.-01-13.1 parcel located on East Genesee the "Shotwell Brook Conservation Area"; and

WHEREAS, the acquisition preserves a significant portion of the Shotwell Brook watershed, major tributary of Skaneateles Lake which protects water quality of the lake; and

WHEREAS Skaneateles Lake is rated Class AA by New York State Department of Health regulation, the highest classification of water quality as a potable water supply of unfiltered water, for over 200,000 people including the entire City of Syracuse; and

WHEREAS, the Trust is closely cooperating with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service to establish wetland and grassland/meadow restoration in this project; and

WHEREAS, the Project abuts and will provide public parking and trail access by easement to the existing, landlocked 89 acres of Town of Skaneateles conservation land and its trails; and

WHEREAS, the Project details include completing public access improvements on the new conservation area including: a universally-accessible trail loop, other stone-dust trails, a parking area including handicapped locations, interpretive signage, and benches as well as native plantings; and

WHEREAS, the completed Project will not only enhance public access for outdoor recreation among native flora and fauna and help protect both Shotwell Brook and Skaneateles Lake but also educate the public about conservation and our local ecology; and

WHEREAS, the Finger Lakes Land Trust is applying for a New York State Parks, Recreation, and Historic Preservation Parks Grant to help fund their Shotwell Brook Conservation Area Public Improvements Project: therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Skaneateles strongly supports the Finger Lakes Land Trust Shotwell Brook Conservation Area Public Improvements Project and

recommends that the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation, and Historic Preservation approve their Parks Grant proposal; and

BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Skaneateles directs the Town Clerk to submit a copy to the Finger Lakes Land Trust and to the NYS Office of Parks, Recreation, and Historic Preservation.

On a motion of Supervisor Legg and seconded by Councilor Alexander, the resolution was approved as presented and a quorum of five members of the five-member Board being present, and each voted on the Resolution as follows:

Supervisor Chris Legg	Aye
Councilor Mark Tucker	Aye
Councilor Courtney Alexander	Aye
Councilor Sue Dove	Aye
Councilor Lori Milne	Aye

7:00pm Public Hearing - Local Law 3 of 2025 "A Local Law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles" Relating to Shoreline Development: Supersior Legg stated the Board was in receipt of Introductory Local Law 3 of 2025 "A Local Law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles" Relating to Shoreline Development. The proposed Local Law had been presented by the Shoreline Committee and reviewed by the Planning and Zoning Boards.

Councilor Tucker stated the Shoreline Committee consisted of himself, Town Planner Howard Brodsky, Planning & Zoning Attorney Scott Molnar and Planning Secretary Karen Barkdull.

He reviewed some of the proposed changes in the Law. He stated the committee wanted to make sure there was not a buildup of structures around the lake.

On a motion of Councilor Milne and seconded by Councilor Dove, the public hearing for proposed Local Law 3 of 2025 "A Local Law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles" Relating to Shoreline Development was opened.

Robert Eggleston, 3441 Rickard Road, Skaneateles: Mr. Eggleston stated the shoreline regulations had been in place for about a year, and a half and he was very familiar with the code.

Mr. Eggleston stated his concerns regarding the Local Law and the proposed changes.

He stated that storage units on the shoreline being limited to 80 square feet and 8 feet in height is too limiting. Limiting the size of storage sheds/units encourages people to build boat houses and the zoning requires access to the water for a boat house. Some people just need storage for their canoes and kayaks, 80 square feet could be too small.

Another is the water depth 10 feet from the dock is now 10 feet from high water mark. It should be from the height of the dock.

Mr. Eggleston stated that a conforming lot with 200 feet of lake frontage has the same restrictions as a lot with 50 feet of lake frontage, the large frontage should have a little more liberty. There should be a little more leniency for larger lots.

Councilor Alexander stated there is nothing stopping anyone from applying for a variance if they are proposing something that does not conform to the Town of Skaneateles zoning.

Mr. Eggleston stated the Town's zoning law is good and well written but 50 % of the variances this year have been shoreline related. Variances are supposed to be the exception not the rule.

Mr. Eggleston reviewed his opinion on the "expanded dock areas." He described the "L" shaped docks and the expanded docks. The change to 160 square feet now includes the dock and the expansion, which is not much of an increase. This should be looked at. Expansions on the end of the dock stabilize the dock. He is concerned that it may not be after enough of the relief needed.

Mr. Eggleston reviewed the section on roof-covered structures. He stated in the updated Shoreline Regulations it limits these structures to 300 sq feet. You need a minimum of 18" on each side of the boat, outside the beam. Boat beams now can be 9", 300 sq feet doesn't allow for much room.

Mr. Eggleston gave examples of docks and covered structures around the Lake that have been not large enough, one example was the Ranelli boat house. The Ranelli's had to purchase a smaller boat even with getting a variance. Smaller, 50ft lots would not be large enough for bigger structures, but larger lots more should be allowed more.

Mr. Eggleston thanked the Board for considering his concerns.

Phil Riftclifs, 1609 Dave Hull Road: Mr. Ricklefs stated he agreed with Mr. Eggleston's comments regarding docks and covered structures. Restricting the size of docks and covered structures encourages people to put larger temporary docks out which are taken in and out and stored on the shoreline, which is not a good solution.

Mr. Ricklefs stated in Lake George and the Adirondacks big, beautiful boat houses are still allowed to be built. The older regulations were written for smaller older boats; boats are larger now.

Mr. Ricklefs thanked the Board.

No one else spoke.

Councilor Dove stated she agreed with Mr. Eggleston's concerns on the restriction of 300 sq. feet for covered structures due to the increased size of boats.

Supervisor Legg stated the 8-foot height restriction on the shoreline structures would make it difficult to store some canoes and kayaks. This could be looked at.

Councilor Alexander thanked everyone for their comments.

Supervisor Legg stated the regulations should be referred back to the Shoreline Committee along with the comments for further review.

Councilor Tucker discussed the subject of easements on the lake. Councilor Alexander stated easements should be looked at on a case-by-case basis.

Attorney Smith stated easement rights take precedence over zoning rights. This is a legal matter between property owners.

The Board agreed to keep the public hearing open and refer the comments back to the Shoreline Committee for further review.

On a motion of Councilor Dove, seconded by Councilor Alexander and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the public hearing for Local Law 3 of 2025 "A Local Law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles" relating to shoreline development would be kept open and the comments would be referred back top the Shoreline Committee.

Minutes of May 19, 2025: On a motion of Councilor Dove, seconded by Councilor Tucker, and with a (4-0), Councilor Alexander abstained due to absence, affirmation of the Town Board, the minutes of May 19, 2025.

Department Reports

Highway: Highway Superintendent Dobrovosky submitted his report to the Board for their review. *Report attached

Transfer Station: Supervisor Legg reported the Transfer Station had sent out twelve loads of trash, ten open top containers and five loads of recycling.

*Report attached

Planning and Zoning: Planning and Zoning Secretary Barkdull reviewed the report as submitted. She reported there were two applications for the Planning Board. And five open projects: Johnson, SUNN 1077 LLC, Winkelman, Foote and Lakelawn. Other activities included three preapplication meetings, and 1 hour of Codes Enforcement. She also stated she had assisted the Assessor's Office with Grievance Day.

* Report attached.

Codes: Officer Herrmann reviewed the May Codes Office report. He stated there were 54 expired permits. And the fire safety inspections are moving along.

*May Codes Report attached

Parks: Parks Manager Sue Murphy reported the end of the year school celebrations are starting at Austin Park, so for the next few weeks there would be a lot of activity. The Farmers Market started last week and Playday is scheduled to start at the end of the month.

Councilor Alexander reminded everyone there is a leash law in the Village and all dogs at Austin Park need to be on a leash.

Water: Supervisor Legg reviewed the report submitted by Frank Lessaongang of the Water Department. The water bacteria testing all came back negative. They welcomed new hire Seth Lincoln to the water department, they performed routine maintenance on vehicles and equipment, performed multiple dig safe requests from homeowners and completed the 2024 Annual Water Quality Report.

Engineer: Town Engineer Robinson reported on the following:

- Working on the Wicks Corner project, survey proposal and merging recent data from the previous report data.
- CST Tank Tour, Aquastore.
- Worked with the water department to recalibrate the command link with Sensus. This resulted in uncovering the age of the meters and radios in the system. The radios have an average age of 15 years with the meters being at least that old or older. The expected life of the radios is 10-20 years with meters losing accuracy at 20 years.
- Invoiced the Hilltop for use of the Hydrant Apparatus.
- Listed the 321 project on the intended use plan for the state revolving fund.
- Consolidated Funding Application came out last week so we will be applying for the highway department and potentially the water department. This grant opportunity was added to the internal grant tracking document.
- Completed the Annual Water Quality Report for 2024 and this can be found on the town website.

Budget: Budget Officer Keri Fey reported they were working on the transition to Paychex for payroll and had processed the first payroll last week. Councilor Alexander stated the Town had placed the first BAN funds for the water project into NYClass and the Town made more in interest in the NYClass account than interest paid out on the BAN. This showed the benefit of depositing into NYClass, and the Board should deposit more of the Town funds in NYClass. The Town transferred the reserve account funds last year but should transfer more.

Fire Department: Councilor Dove reviewed the Skaneateles Fire Department March 2025 report. *Report attached.

Abstract #25-10: On a motion of Councilor Milne, seconded by Councilor Dove and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board vouchers were authorized from the following funds:

Abstract #25-10

General	\$ 58,521.98
Sewer	\$ 35.74
Part Town	\$ 379.53
HWY	\$ 183,600.58
HWY PT	\$ 272,757.87
Fire Dist.	\$ 213,474.61
St. Light	\$ 517.50
Water	\$ 1,942.29
T&A	\$ 1,148.20
Water TWR	13,534.00
TOTAL	\$ 745,912.30

Speed Limit Request – Sugar Maple Lane: Supervisor Legg stated the Board was in receipt of a request and petition from the residents of Sugar Maple Lane requesting a speed limit of 20 mph on Sugar Maple Lane. Currently there is no speed limit posted which means that it would be 55mph. Sugar Maple Lane is about a half a mile long.

Supervisor Legg stated the Town Board does not take action on speed limit requests. The Town Board agreed to submit the request to the New York State Department of Transportation for review and determination.

On a motion of Councilor Dove, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the Town Board authorized Town Clerk Stenger to submit the request from the residents of Sugar Maple Lane for a speed limit of 20 mph to the New York State DOT.

Town Hall Roof Bid Award: Supervisor Legg stated the Town Hall Roof Replacement bid opening was held on May 29th at 10:00 am and 4 bids were received:

Nuvista Designs General Contracting	\$142,000.00
JMR Excavation	\$135,000.00
Marchuska Brothers	\$ 87,641.32
Lake Country Construction	\$118,840.00

Supervisor Legg stated after Town Engineer Robinson's review she reported the low bidder, Marchuska Brothers met all the requirements of the bid specification and recommended awarding the Town Hall Roof Replacement bid to Marchuska Brothers at a cost of \$87,641.32.

On a motion of Councilor Dove, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the Town Board accepted the bid from Marchuska Brothers in the amount of \$87,641.32 for the Town Hall Roof Replacement Project.

Reassessment Update: Supervisor Legg reported to the Board Grievance Day was May 27, 2025 and the final roll would be posted on July 1, 2025.

Town Board Summer Meeting Schedule: Supervisor Legg stated due to the summer schedule and holidays he proposed the following Town Board meeting schedule:

- June 23, 2025 6:30 pm Town Board meeting
- July 14, 2025 6:30 pm Town Board meeting
- August 6, 2025 10:00 am Town Board bill pay meeting only.
- August 18, 2025 6:30 pm Town Board meeting
- September 8, 2025 6:30 pm Town Board meeting
- September 22, 2025 630 pm Town Board meeting

On a motion of Councilor Alexander, seconded by Councilor Dove, and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the Town Board scheduled the Town Board Meetings for June – September as presented.

Announcements/Correspondence/Updates-

Supervisor Legg announced the following Town Hall Summer Hours:

- Juneteenth closed June 19, 2025 Town Hall and Transfer Station
- July 4th Closed July 4, 2025 Town Hall and Transfer Station
- Town Hall Summer Hours June 27, 2025-August 29, 2025

Monday - Thursday 8:00am - 4:00pm

Friday 8:00am - 1:00pm

Andrews Road Water District Update: Supervisor Legg reported the subdivision of the property which the water tower would be had been approved by the Planning Board and the Town is working with the Cregg family on the filling of the deed.

Nine Element Plan Update: Supervisor Legg announced the approval of the NYS Nine Element Plan it was approved after 8 years of work. This is good news, now it can move to the implementation phase for protection of Skaneateles Lake.

Town of Skaneateles Conservation Area Fishing Derby: Councilor Alexander announced the annual fishing derby was held on June 1st and it was a great success. There were 81 children that registered, even with the cold weather.

The committee recognized and dedicated this year's derby to Garron (Gary) Snyder, who passed away this year. Gary was a Town Board member from 1998-2001 and was a member of the original

Conservation Committee that started the trail system and the first Fishing Derby. He also designed the Rotary Pavilion at the Conservation Area. The committee thanked all the founding fathers of the Conservation Area: Bill Pavlus, Richard Marx, Colleen Hoselton, Fred Scholl, Len Fisman, Robert Sykes, Jack Haggerty, Broce Famoly, Dave Laxton, Robyn Joawasis, Leon Mathews and Gary Snyder.

Councilor Tucker stated Gary Snyder also designed the kiosk at the Conservation Area that Councilor Tucker's son built for his Eagle Scout project.

Councilor Alexander thanked all the sponsors and the volunteers.

Public Comment: No comments.

Councilor Courtney Alexander: Supervisor Legg announced this would be Councilor Courtney Alexander's last meeting. She is moving out of the area and would be greatly missed. He introduced former Supervisor Janet Aaron.

Janet Aaron thanked Courtney Alexander for her time on the Town Board and her commitment to the community, she read the following:

Yesterday, the fishing derby yesterday is a good example of something that Courtney takes on and goes well beyond what anyone else would do to bring the results to the next level. This year's fishing derby for being such a cold morning had an amazing turnout, unbelievable prizes for the kids and volunteers eager to help. Everyone walked away happy and with a prize in their hands.

We all bring certain talents when we are elected to the Town Board. Courtney certainly has a lot to choose from.

Courtney was a key factor in helping me when I ran for Town Supervisor in 2017. In 2019, she was encouraged to run for Town Board, and she received the highest number of votes for Town Councilor. When Courtney took office on January 1, 2020, she became my Deputy Town Supervisor. At the same time COVID came into our lives and the Board had to make many decisions on how we were going to keep all services going. We set protocols, purchased masks, hand sanitizer, and laptops so we could continue our meetings with Zoom. We also needed to get out information to our constituents to assure them we were there to support them. Courtney willingly took on the job of preparing signs and notices. She encouraged and helped establish our first Facebook page and she was the go-to person for posting notices and updates. Of course, after that we constantly used Courtney to help with signs and notices for all departments. I can't imagine how much she saved the Town for these services.

The Sims building was in the middle of completion but again, Courtney had experience with building and renovations, and she was a tremendous help to make sure all the details were taken care of. Courtney is very persuasive when she sees things that are just not right and works until things are made right. The public certainly benefited from her input, and they have expressed their appreciation for this new facility.

Courtney took on the Town sign project to incorporate uniform signage at our facilities, on our roads on our website, letterhead, etc. to bring a logo and brand for consistency to our identity. She worked with Chase Design who provided a reduced rate in finding materials to create durable signs that are weather, graffiti and corrosion resistant. She was hands on with this project developing a template for all signs that will be needed. This is a multi-year project that will fall under more than one board to complete. But the new signs that are now in place have received many compliments, they are certainly impressive. So, Courtney began to be known as the go-to-people whenever signs were needed. At the Transfer Station we were making many changes and Courtney took on the job of designing each sign making sure in most cases there was a picture and a clear direction. She made sure they were printed correctly, picked them up and delivered them to the department that needed them. She never left anything to chance.

COVID showed us how important our conservation lands are to the public. In fact, many people became aware of these lands because of COVID and now continue to hike these beautiful trails. The Conservation Committee was another big project Courtney took on. As a kid growing up in Manor Heights, being the tomboy Courtney was, she spent her days exploring the area we now know as our Conservation Area. So, it was natural for her to want to take this on. Taking it on meant almost starting from the beginning. She found new members and in fact, she was not only the liaison, but she was also an active member as well. They started working to maintain trails, fix and replace bridges, and a new trail map was created showing all trails and then tagging trees with numbers that corresponded with each trail. The committee is very active, headed by Matt Leveroni, and it is because of Courtney that I know the committee will continue to do great things in the future.

Courtney has been Parks Liaison since she first started on the Board. She works tirelessly with Parks Manager Sue Murphy on the many requests and needs of the park in order to be aware of the concerns and needs when they come before the Board. Courtney has coached Youth Baseball for many years, and if I am correct, she has always walked away with a team that wins the championship game. Her connections with so many people that use the park has been an advantage to the Board and to the Parks Manager. She was the first to support the new dugouts both for the Boys Baseball and the Girls Softball and the new fencing. It is because of her connection with the Parks Department and the users of the park that really helped the board with the decisions they made.

A highlight for me was establishing the Skaneateles Watershed Municipal Partnership Group, connecting all the municipalities on the lake and our government and organizational partners. Courtney was part of this group, attended all meetings and was also our liaison to the Owasco Lake Watershed group. Courtney was very involved in working with the Village and Cornell Cooperative Extension in developing the skanlakeinfo.org website for this partnership and continues to provide her support to this group.

In addition to these major items that Courtney was very involved in, she was also always well informed and did her homework for the many other projects we were working on as well. I am forever grateful for all she contributed as a Town Councilor and her guidance and support on so

many issues. Thank you, Courtney, you leave big shoes to fill. Thank you for your service to our community."

Parks Director Sue Murphy thanked Courtney Alexander for all her commitment and work with the Parks Department. Courtney always supported the parks and the employees. She updated the software for parks registration, got us through COVID, worked with all the sports teams that used the park, supported us on all the projects and was a huge support for the waterfront and the playday program.

The Parks department cannot thank her for all she had done.

Supervisor Legg stated Councilor Alexander came on the Board January 1st 2020. Prior to being a Town Councilor Courtney was an advocate for the Skaneateles Nursery School's relocation to the Austin Arena and the wonderful improvements that were made to the arena. Courtney came in at the start of the COVID pandemic and she excelled at communicating during this difficult time. She had acted as the liaison to the Skaneateles Fire Department, the Library, and the Skaneateles Recreation Center. She worked with the Conservation Committee and created a working committee and updated the trail map. These areas are used by all in the community. She served as Janet Aaron's Deputy Supervisor as well as Supervisor Legg's.

Councilor Alexander worked hard on the Town Budget each year and brought us back to using NYClass, which has been a great financial benefit. She was an advocate for the approval of the Occupancy Tax, which was approved by the State Legislature and also will bring revenue to the Town and specifically the Town Parks.

The Town Board presented Councilor Alexander with a crystal clock with her years of service engraved and thanked her for all her work and service to the Town of Skaneateles and all its residents.

Councilor Alexander thanked the Town Board and all the employees she had worked with over the years. She stated it had been one of the biggest honors of her life.

On a motion of Councilor Alexander, seconded by Supervisor Legg and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Julie A. Stenger Town Clerk